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Another Fine Tradition Continues!

YOUTH HUNT 2013
Congratulations!
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Eryer an Our V¢ Appetizers * Prime Rib
Now Serving BREAKFAST! Famous Momemade Plzza

Daily 7am - 2 pm s’::"'mm '.‘o;:::
i 2 Mexican Entrees
Dr've-Up w'ndow Scatood Entrees *» BBO Ribs

for EASY Carry-Out FULL LINE OF STEAKS

2 411 N. Second Avenue
mn. Monn.wo 7 a.m‘ e 2 asm- mn.. u' ‘970,

MEMORANDUM

October 19, 2013 Sun. 7 am. - 2 a.m, 356-1666 or 356-4277
T0: Board of Directors, [oat Lake Woods Clut
FROM: Chalrxan, Tellers Committee
SURJECT!: Reosults of ballot counts for election of board « directors
or four (4) proposals to change the bylaws.

J)’s Catering & Rental

The Tellers Connities performed 1t8 duties on Saturday, October 19
O r 19,
} Ih accordance with the bylaws,

We provide a full-service menu from bhors d'ocuwres 1o beffet to st
down dinsars. We also oMer a full range of items for your catering
or bus noeds for any occasion from casual to clegant.

NS Oslvrs

2 Ihe total number of ballot énvelopes in the hands of the Tellers
omeitteo at B a.m. wap 60L., Dur the validation proc
were rejected for the following re :
Ko identivy
No slgnature 5
Izeligible

e SCUOUE

XS eGuaDmert

Aft 0 n the outer DG S ot . 211 - . -
3. ter Jﬁcf._i-::l.-‘hu-l, iter eavelopes, the aumber of ballots remaining to N G O8 CONUEH
| =) pliled was 591. This exceeds 100, the nusbher of nenbers requirecd for

a quorum. o ': SENESS

1OKING Chars

117 niruv * ALPENA, MI «707'989';3;6-5117

B < o

U.S. 23 at Diamond Point » 356-9921

Air Congitioned » Pool & Darts » Seven TVs
* Great Lunches » Great Times

4. The 3 candidates elected, with the nuder of votes. were:

Jin May 191
Joeel Blohm j2¢
Joe Boelter 254

e other 2 candidates, and the number of YoLes, were:
Mike Hailer 221
Dwight Gay 220
The tally for bylaw change proposal (Extended Fanily Privileges):

Yoz - 401 ¥ - 173 This proposal passac u u
Bropossl Dassed A hearty “Thank You” goes out to
S. The tally for bylaw change propossl (Legacy Mewbership) vas: Don and Millie Wagner who
Tes = 34 No - 202 This propossl passaed. generously donated the new handrail in
5. The tally for the bylaw change proposal [Majority Vote! was: front of the lodge! It’s a beautiful and safe
jority

Yes - 2E} No - 227 This proposal failed,

supes-majerity im requlred. - e e since a 2/3 addition to our lodge. Thank you!

The tally for the bylaw change proposal (Pistel Range) was:
Yes - 471 Ne 110 This proponel passed, Stay Up to Date
€. All ballots and tally sheets are being retained under lock for £iftesn On Current Events
days (i.e., Until November 4, 2013}, unless otherwise directed. at LOSt Lake WOOdS club
Nenbers of the Tellers Coamittee, all mesmbors in good standing, were g
;Ja.' : Jonn .":u'_\".t.. .,'-;»mrj Hadash, Marilynn Irwin, And Subscribe to Our K'afaoke
athy Save Xoertge, Fred Falin, Becky & Bod Schemanske, H
: Marge Synk, Marty and Jim Visnaw, and Sugan Worthley ; Weekly Emall BIaSt! Thur’d.y lwmy
bers Synk .
Ben Synk Forward your email addresses to - . Nights
) llwcnews@Ilostlakewoodsclub to

ensure adifon t our sl st HEEEE SN EEEN
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NORTHERN ACCENTS
211 SOUTH STATE STREET
HARRISVILLE, M|l 48740
989-724-5404

LODGE TO TRANSITIONAL STYLE FURNITURE
CANDLES, PICTURES, WALL ART AND MANY GIFT ITEMS.
A MUST SEE STORE!

OPEN YEAR ROUND
MONDAY—SATURDAY 9:30--5:30, SUNDAY 10-4
WWW.NORTHERN-ACCENTS.COM
INFO@NORTHERN-ACCENTS.COM

ALCONA
IVIOTORS

‘\ DOWNTOWN LINCOLN :' '__
Y 989-736-8191 i

TOLL FREE 800-736-9911
Open Monday—Friday 8:30 am—5:30 pm
Saturday until 2 pm

Find New Roads

“Where You’re Treated Like Family”

We Service All GM Makes & Models

Sales ~ Service ~ Parts ~ Body Shop

www.alconamotors.com

New Patients Welcome/
Modern General Dentistry
Caring Staff
Emergencies

Most Insurance Plans Accepted

Wm. Keskimaki, D.D.S.

Family Dentistry
Club Member

330 Long Rapids Plaza, Alpena
989-356-0191 G
L

Convenient Parking

O e Office Manage
yV 4
A
>
’
AL 108 L DLL | 1)1 )
PO.Box Y4 O eKe 49766

elephone: 989-4 8 or 800-648-04
ax. 989-4 9 aill: abendbrothers@irontier.co

y DN 1 (v | . 4

Custom Painting & Refinishing*
Interior/Exterior Painting—Interior Specialists

Give your home a little C.P.R.*-with over 25 years’ experience!
Finishing & Refinishing of Log Cabins & Decks
Painting & Staining of All Exterior Surfaces
Textured Ceilings & All Interior Painting
References-Insured
Patrick Davey & James England: Owners

Benjamin Moore & Sherwin Williams Paints Exclusively Used

Office: 989.736.3446 Email: custompainting@hughes.net
Patrick’s Cell: 989.657-0784 - Jim’s Cell: 989-657-5967

Lost Lake Woods Club

November 2013

LOST LAKE WOODS CLUB
4243 Lost Lake Trail, Lincoln, MI 48742
989-736-8197 FAX: 989-736-9541
GOLF: 989-736-8412
Website: www.lostlakewoodsclub.com

Dining Room Howrs

Friday
opm-8pm
Saturday

8am-1pm; S5pm-8pm
Sunday
8am-1pm

Manager: Ron Lamrock
rlamrock@lostlakewoodsclub.com

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2013 LIAISON

Jim May, President Shooting Sports

Term: 2013
MILMII@aol.com / Res: 810-385-6525

Joel Blohm, Vice President Conservation
Term: 2013

joelgnl@msn.com / res: 989-736-8512

Norma Christopherson, Treasurer Finance & Audit
Term: 2014

njchris@chartermi.net / Res: 989-736-3013

Cabin Owners, Campground
Term: 2013
rruess@juno.com / Res: 989-736-7683

Bob Ruess, Secretary

WELCOME

John Bishop Golf
Term: 2015

johnrbishop@charter.net / Res: 989-736-6825

NEW MEMBERS
TO
LOST LAKE
WOODS CLUB

Nominating, Sub & Grounds
Term: 2014
jbllwc@charter.net / Res: 989-736-6550

Jim Braden

Rene Feys House & Beach

Term: 2015

rmfeys@gmail.com / Res: 989-736-6734 I ng rid Fa rq u ha rson

Bloomfield, MI

Tammy Hurt-Mendyka Future Planning

Term: 2014

tmendyka@charter.net / Res: 989-335-4042 -
Leanna Springer

Manchaca, TX

Jim Youngblood Promotions
Term: 2015

jyoungblood4049@aol.com / Res: 989-736-3916
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201 3 Ca'endar Of Events L ) Sorving You With Pride LOST LAKE'S ¥ § KEAL EXTATE AGESC)

November _— cc ‘l"" MM IOV A PRI Y MIMEER STIAN

1 Promotions Meeting-8pm NOTICE ABOUT THE LOST LAKE NEWS e v.nlgl.:.'ls'\‘ s:;sx:::(:‘ l.::":::::\“‘.h:::l.‘::‘::'r‘llsrv :‘l

1 Haunted Hayride & Weenie Roast 6pm r

2 Dinner & A Murder & Family Dance Please note that copy submitted for publication should MR Eravens fas 24 O (W) ek YEAN NOUND NESMDENTS

—Murder Mystery 6pm be typed and submitted on flashdrive, disk or email Lincols, M) &5743 Fos: M) TX 41 RESIDENTIUL COMMERCIAL*RECREATIONAI

7 Future Planning Meeting-5:30pm attachment. If not sent via this method, the due date is WRLIANE PICSAVRUSER e G0 "00-0we A8 ENAE 806 WO & Bt (W0 viute & IONOWY

9 Board of Directors Meeting-8:30am the 3rd of the month prior to the issue month you wish it YEAR ROUND AGENTS - PRESENT FOR ALL SHOWINGS . NO LOCK BOXES

9 Conservation Meet'“_g'lpm published. Communications submitted by members

1; E;f:g:;foe:%heg?ﬁstmg_lpm seeking publication must be signed by the author and - :‘“ Asd - _ “:‘1’“‘ ".:l: | . 234 Mukrut

15 Hunters Roundup must be 200 words or less. Communications submitted : u.m‘—: ‘\‘.“‘*' ..:-.r;ln'.—l.‘ (-;“"",'-"'::'-’-ﬂ-.:" u DO - 2 'm:
. . . . . 10w Camage y b

16 Bucks, Burgers and Brats for. rfubllcatlon from members reflect tl!e views and/or ok, B¢l Dasemert and = Car Cinrags, mew moot, | o8 St it

28 Thanksgiving/Thanksgiving Dinner Buffet opinions of the author and not necessarily those of Lost ok moee. S 195,000, Ssbe Peadieg™! $145.900 Must S ! $ 149,000

29 Black Friday Sale Lake Woods Association. Other communications solicit- | L 1

December ed by the association (i.e. committee reports, special

2 Cyber Monday—all day events, etc.) or submitted for the publication must be & -
3 Lodge Decorating 9am—AlIl Welcome! factual, informative and of general interest to our mem- ‘ —
6 Promotion_s Meetin_g-8pm bership, be of reasonable length and may be returned to New Listing I New Listing!! Lot u,“‘"‘a‘_m | “Price Reduced” rm-‘- Redoced!
7 Conservation Meeting-8am the author for editing. Photographs may be submitted O N. Cherry 1015 Lynx 4329 Weed 4134 Wood £247 Pheasant 4029 Ow)
7 Finance & AUd"t Meeting-9am in color/black&white and may be submitted via email/ 3 Bedere- | % Buth | 3 Bedroom -2 Dot | 3 Badreom -2 But | ) Bodreom, 2 B | 3 Bodroom - | Bt | 3 otroces - 2 Bush
7 Cabin Owners' Christmas Party disk jpeg format. No communications will be printed that | % Car Gersge | Upéates, st Garsge 20 a2 Gasae | Do + Framily Rooen | Lange 2% Car Goangge | 3 Lon G H. W
° House & Beach-1pm indivi 4 Laots » hoatts sl Wak oz Bsaniere Fier Place, uplaies } Cwr Garsge, Pwed | Casebo o' Hee Tab oy ¢ s b0 uffen
14 Board of Directors Meeting Regular are derogatory toward individual employees or mem- 299808 Desd End Location Cioe Memt & AC | Detveway -4 Las 5 Lots snd Mom $ 174900
. . . . . FooN - Sl L& o ! L) y o ..

& Organizational-8:30am bers. All copy submitted for publication is subject to ed- $ 139,000, $ 99,500 $ 115,000 $ 67000 Price Redueed
25 Christmas iting for accuracy and clarity. | |
31 New Year's Eve Lot Lake Woods ¥l Reod Estate Agency 4283 Owl R4

Sales for 2010 intiede 14 Homes und 3 it
purceis all st Last Lake Woads ovir 10
Hoses Sold i LLWC stmce 2001

' Bedouw 2 Bah
Deasmen! - Cam Hem
4 Loty - Furmahed

$ .0

Cabin Owners Corner

CABIN OWNERS CORNER
The Cabin Owners met on Tuesday, October 8, 2013.

Den /! J™ Bedrm Grest Cabin’
161 Mhesnamt

2 Bedroom - | B

Hat & Mitten Drrive o

4145 Hawh
2 Batrovtn - | Bath
Kaery Ploe « 4 o

Wl Dusncr

Lats B Sale
B Lot 3819, 20 38 9. 30 Bordeny
Pastyer, Woed ¢ Racoom S un,

It was the last meeting for 2013 and we had the best Clan Heat wiAl Class tn Bexch K 76 Lots 30, 31. 32 and 33 Soeth ead of
attendance. The major topic of discussion was the h h $ oV 0, $ 40,000 | club close %0 bewch S 1000 Grost By !

. : W 4350 Ash
proposal for Cabin Owners to become a committee of NOW I roug 249 Pasther Bk 42 Lots 27- 26 middle of b $8500. | - ;o;:n '"'.":lm o SO -‘ e
the Club to ensure that the board members and any- : Mustsee | 2Cares Gange

one volunteering for any of our activities have liability Wosd Bureer, Gerags | Buccac wey - 4 Loty

) Bedroom < | Nath ) e Bapomost. Mt mw
| i
| Let us sell yous
|

Dcccmbcr 91:}1

O dppeecuie, XL

insurance coverage. All of the preliminary investiga- Cure 1o Beach cabin of help you aragr - Famidud Grest Price
. .. . $ 705 Bod aaalt S W S 410
tive work on this issue was done by Jim Youngblood. D t, t find o 1
- - onations Accepted ‘

The Cabin Owner.Board voted to submit the request 3327 Pasther Liot oac 2aae 4084 Hawk
to the Board of Directors. I.‘ Eb 2 Bedroon « Lo8 sall YRS 29541118 3 Nodrosen - | Nl

. . .. " d § B - Newr Boack Aoty Paw - Mot
On another issue, we are desperately in need of indi- mn t c LO gc LO y Zhishad. Cles Bhias Deatry @ 7361569 Rool. 3 Car Garage
viduals to volunteer for organizing social activities for $ 87,000 wall SER2553 040 Vueplace $ 9,000

Ltfc ’

our group. We are open to any ideas you may have.
These activities would be held in the spring, summer
and fall of 2014. If the spirit moves you, please con-
tact our president, Nancy Guynn, at 736-6545 or our
vice-president, Maureen Castern at 335-4112.

HC]P chp Our'

Ncighbors Warm!
5Pon50rca' by the (abin Owners

Linda Hudgins @ 736-8303 or Denny Somers @ 736-1549
Call 2 year round resident agent

e

See interior pictures of all our lstings on web site

Marilyn Lighton Visit our website @ www_ Bycerealestate.com
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?!\CE & HO”c Norrthieast Michigan's LaFave Excavating, Inc_
‘\ Largest Year-Round
C & D ioor & On-sie 989-471-2391
“vcTion A We can handle it all!

Sand & Topsoil
Demolition

ca"” 989 727- 0011 ‘::m ,/\ =N Sma:LEafds 2;0\:ards
SK TOr bon!

612 S. Ripley Bivd. * Alpena * S
www.PaceHongAuctions.com

|
|
I
|
Limestone, Fines, Septic Systems, :
|
I
|
|

An ot borae scrring where £ 5 0e¢ o0 co¢ with vour farry oae!
Animal Clinic Monica M Spears

Kathy Jo Schwartz, D.V.M.
Karen Potter, D.V.M.

Only 15 Minutes %% 7 L Hhak Kiver il
from the Club! Wik River MIASTY)

989-916-6500

groonrzmg fuery 1z bua wesatl com
hapewww facehook e
f Fuery TalsDogGroommg

401 W Millen St (989) 736-8890

Box 308

. www.alconaanimalclinic.com
Lincoln, Ml 48742

FREE ESTIMATES LICENSED & INSURED
Show & loe Ramoval @ L Lic.# 2105106173
nsuwrance o) | [
Wor’, W
8 Same Day
M Replacemant

et 1npes * CareeE] ¢ Fesdlniel

1-”-“-1” 3

(889) 345-7575 Fax: (989) 736-6242 (989) 736-8315
West Branch Traverse City Lincoln
Email: johnshomemaintflyahoo.com

24

Roast Turkey with Fresh Cranberry Relish

Savory Sage Stuffing
Slow Roasted Pork with Clementines
Cheese Lasagne
Scalloped Butternut Squash, Green Bean Casserole
Corn with Roasted Red Peppers and Scallions
Julienned Cabbage with Bacon, Onions, and Carrots
Mashed Potatoes and Gravy, Oven Roasted Redskins with Rosemary
Dinner Rolls with Butter, Garlic Bread
Tossed Salad
Carrot Cake, Pecan Pie, Pumpkin Pie, Apple Pie with Crumb Topping

$15.50 plus tax and gratuity



Attention Hunters!
HUNTER’'S ROUND ©UP

Friday, November 15
Social 6:30pm — Dinner 7:30pm

Chicken and Dumplings — Pulled Pork with BBQQ sauce and Buns
Mac and Cheese — Mashed Potatoes
Corn with Scallions and Roasted Red Peppers
Tossed Salad with 3 Toppings and 3 Dressings
Dinner Rolls and Butter

Raffle Tickets Are Brownies with Vanilla Ice Cream
Available at the $ 14 plus tax and tip

Front Deshk

BUCKS, BURGERLRS,
AND BRATS!

Saturday, November 16
Join Us ‘Round the Buck Pole and
Enjoy Beers, Brats & Burgers and Tales of the Day’s Events!
5pm — 9pm
Burgers, Brats, and Chili — $3

Cookies — 2 for $1
Keg Beer — $1

Priges for Best Deer &
Huntersy who- display their deer
will receive their divvner FREE!

Feeling like you
paid too much in
taxes this year?

Thiz yoar, evaluate whether you can banefit from

¥ aporopriate, considor
provide federaily tax-freae

L. Tax-advantaged investmeonts

tax-free municoal DOonds to

NCOITwe *

2. Tax-advarmntaped retirement accounts. Consider
COMADULING 1o a traditional Individual Retirsersent
Account (IRA) or 40%k) 2o halp lower your taxable

INCOIT

3. Tax-advantaped coliepa savings accounts. Contribute
or gift 1O & collaoge savings plan for your chelcren or
Qrandgchildren

‘May e suect 1o viate and loca Lases st the alternative

TR tax CAMT )

TOWara Armes, It smpiaorgees s Foare @l aav aoes ses ot estote
PLANTHrsS and Cannot Deowcle Las or WQu hvicu. Yoru shoukd conmat
with & Guaified Lax spociust or woal atvisce for professiaoral
MA@ O s SEAMON

Call or visit today 1o learn more about these
investing strategles.

Kevin L Friddle
Financial Advisor

504 W Lake Street
Tawas City, M| 48764
989-362-2463

www.edwardjones.com Member SIPC

Edward Jones

MAKING SENSE OF INVESTING

BN Residential « Commercial
25 yrs. experience

ERIK GAYLORD
Owner

{335 3311 Ottowa Drive
= Oscoda, MI 48750

et S ol Home (989) 739-0893
GENE'?fL‘i?'fﬁf‘EI'ﬁ‘E Cell (989) 305-2508

Thank You

To all of my
Lost Lake Woods Club Customers-
Past, Present and Future!

Sincerely, Erik Gaylord

~ Jewelry (new & pre-owned)*
We bug gld silver & antiquges for cash *

¢ Cr B
M ll”rl]“. B

I [T !D[M )

Hobart’s:

Just South of Oscoda |
989-739-4000,

- lnique ohopping €szr1znez !

| Ngw Furnitarg ~ €state Furnitare Antiques |

dean arbour

Auto Group
www.deanarbourfm.com

Northeastern Michigan's A-Z Plan Headquarters

Ford, Tawas
55 W, M-55

089-362-3489 800-610-3781
email: tawas@deanarbour.com
15 - Time President Award Winner
18 - Time President Award Winner
Chevrolet- Cadillac, East Tawas
1859 N. US-23

089-362-3403 866-GET-DEAN
Ford - Lincoln, Alpena

2459 US-23 S.
089-356-6366 800-631-5533

Will Deliver Anywhere in The State

CANCER?

VIEW THIS INFORMATION
FREE ON THE INTERNET.

SHONA BANDA interviews....3' & 9’
“RUN FROM THE CURE” film....58'

“WHAT IF CANNABIS CURED CANCER” film....49"
"CANNABIS RISING: THE SECRET IS IN THE LOCK"
film....120"

“THE EMPEROR WEARS NO CLOTHES” book

23



G&G CONSTRUCTION, INC.
6720 US-23 North, Spruce, Ml 48762

989-471-2458 OR 888-993-6437

Dan & Brian Gauthier, Licensed and Insured
**General Housing Corp. and Ritz-Craft Corp.
VISIT OUR MODEL HOMES

**Custom-Built Homes
**Decks / Garages / Additions / Remodeling

Rachel’'s g spee Salon

2195 E. Spruce Rd. Spruce, Mi

Men's Haircuts

Women's Haircuts & Styling
Color & Foil Highlights
Perms

Waxing

Manicures

Monday 9 -1 (walk-in haircuts)
Tues, Wed, Thurs 9-6
Friday 9-3
Saturday 9-12
Walk-ins also taken during the week as time permits

Please Call: 471-2284 or 255-8406

HOURS: M — F 8:30-4:30 and Saturday By Appointment

BUYING

Sterling Silver, Gold, Pocket Watches, Gold Coins, Fall Clean Up
Silver Coins (1964 & older), Watches, sterling Flatware, Painting
Antique Jewelry, Men’s Wristwatches, Costume Jewelry, Etc. Carpet Cleaning
S Water Pipes
Ken neth Roy Anthues Windows/Doors —" Snowblowing &
Fred Appralials 0897363525 Call Don Higgins: 989-727-4410 . R‘:mPOV3h|
Kers Bersdhinfaar LLWC Resident/Mermber Larry Tessmer: 989-727-3320 ;’i‘:j:‘{v a‘l’l';: ;S

FREE ESTIMATES

Driveways

Hunters Roundup 16th with Live Band
November features: Wild Game Menu!
Daily Lunch and Dinner Specials!
Karaoke Every Friday Night with DJ Ryan
Now Booking Holiday Parties!!!! oA

Dine In or Carry Out 989 471- 2066

THE MOUNTAIN =

Mashed Potatoes and Gravy ~ Stuffing
BAR & GRILL - BLACK RIVER, MI - EST: 1936

Green Beans Almondine ~ Glazed Carrots ~ Holiday Corn
22

Saturday, December 7th
Social Hour ~5:30 pm Dinner ~ 6:30 pm

$1 9.50 includes tax and gratuity

Tossed Mixed Greens ~ Rolls with Butter
Dessert ~ Coffee ~ Tea
Cash Bar

Seating is Limited to 140, Majority of Seating will be 10 per Table
Reservations Taken at Front Desk 989-736-8197
Seating Preference Requests, please call Marilyn Lighton 989-736-3443

7



2013 emplsoyee CHRISTMS FUND

The Elves are Working Double Shifts!

Time is going by so fast and Christmas will be here before we know it. Please remember the good work that the club
staff has done all year with a donation to the Employee Christmas Fund!

This voluntary and confidential fund has continued for over 30 years fueled exclusively with donations from club mem-
bers. It is our tradition that each club employee receives a cash Christmas gift that is calculated from the total fund
contributions using a formula that bases each gift on his or her current annual earnings and number of years of ser-
vice.

The cut-off date for contributions to the 2013 Employee Christmas Fund is December 15, 2013.
Checks should be made payable to the EMPLOYEES CHRISTMAS FUND and
Mailed with your monthly dues check to the lodge (separate checks, please),

Or - to the Administrator of the Fund:
Maureen Castern, 4115 N Pheasant Road, Lincoln, Ml 48742,

Or - left at the front desk of the Lodge.
If you have any questions, feel free to call me at (989) 335-4112 or email me at mcastern@charter.net.

Christmas will be here before we know it!

Thank you for your continuing generosity!
Maureen Castern

Pheasant Hunts

. European Tower and Field Hunts
. Flexible Group Sizes and Dates Available
(7 Days a Week) : i
. Lodglng J Meal / Kennel / Blrd Cleanlng Packages ‘
Call for Details/Pricing: Ask for Anne 989-736-8197
or email: amllewski@lostlakewoodsclub.com:

8

Classifieds

LOTS FOR SALE
BODE—BIlock 83, Lots 12, 13, 14, 15
near Beach. $25,000 Land Contract.
ctbode01@yahoo.com989-225-4412.

BURKY—BIlock 81, Lots 17 & 18 w/
Membership. $7,000 Cell: 419-545-
4190.

DONNELLY—BIock 74, Lot 27 w/
Memb. Call 248-449-7253 or email
peterdonnelly@msn.com.

DOWNEY—BIock 67, Lots 43,44&12.
Perfect building site on Panther near
clubhouse. Rear lot access to Black
Bear. Market Price/Terms: 248-647-
5848.

FONG—BIlock 49, Lots 10 & 11 on
OWL w/Memb Reduced $5,000. Call
916-525-2601 or 989-736-9928.

HERRMANN—BIock 2, Lot 1 & 2 w/
Memb Corner site. $11,100. 810-659-
6895 email Herrmanr@gmail.com.

JACKSON-Block 36 on Hazel, Lots
34, 35 w/membership, All Offers Con-
sidered 989-727-3655

LANCASTER—BIock 47, Lots 31, 32
&33 w/memb $11,000K. Call 517-
349-3272 or email: an-
nielan@comcast.net

LEWIS—BIlock 23, Lots 12 & 13 on
Norway, $7,000 w/Membership. Call
517-902-9955.

McGUIRE—BIlock 69, Lots 16, 17, 18
w/Membership. $7,200. Call 517-
214-4903.

MELVIN—BIock 12; Lot 27 w/memb.
$350 call 989-736-6311 or cell 616-450-
0640

PRISTER—BIock 90, REDUCED, 16
lots, 2.25 acres w/Membership. Call
RA Prister cell: 313-655-8149.

SEETERLIN—Block 22, Lots
18,19,20,39,40 w/Memb. Reduced
$22,500 Call 248-420-7837.

HOMES FOR SALE

4438 Cherry—N of Fox on 4 lots, Lg.
living rm w/gas fireplace, 3 bdrms, Ig
closets, kitchen w/dining area door-
wall w/deck off kitchen, laundry rm w/
half bath, full bath w/linen closet.
Walk-in pantry, new roof 2012
$89,900 Call to see 727-7715

ANNOUNCEMENT

Rachel's East Spruce Salon:
November Specials:
Hair cut and color starting at 30.00.
Open Monday - Saturday, Located
1.5 miles from F-41 on Spruce Rd.
Please call Rachel Cousineau at 471-
2284

MISCELLANEOUS

FOR RENT—Perfect Hunt Cabin, 2br
w/loft. Rented by the month Oct.
Nov. Dec. available. $2,300.00
month w weekly linen service. Call
Sandy 810-513-5440

FOR RENT—4042 Burr Oak, Knotty
pine 4 bdrm, 1 % bath, rent daily,
weekly or monthly year round. For
details proberts2008@live.com

call 586-531-0327

MONTHLY RATES

FOR RENT—4241 Hazel, 3 Bdrm, 2
Bath home by the week or wkend;
call Joel 989-736-8512 or jo-
elgnl@msn.com.

FOR RENT—2249 Panther, For rent
day or weekly, remodeled home,
large yard, walking distance to lodge,
beach and boat launch. Wonderful
place year round. Please call 989-
590-2350

FOR SALE-24 ft motorhome, 94 Ford
460 HP, 88K miles, dealer refur-
bished appliances. Sleeps 4 easily.
Outfitted Recent trip, ran great
$6,800 Robert Kachman 2437 Pan-
ther 989-736-6107 or 313-884-3455.

Lost Lake Newsletter Ads are due
on the 8th of the Month

Preceding the Issue Date.
PLEASE SUBMIT ALL ADS TO:

llwcnews@lostlakewoodsclub.com

* Friendly service

Display Ads:

Is Your Vision Getting

BLURRY?

Schedule an eye exam
with Dr. Dietrich today!

* Comprehensive eye exams
* Contact lens fitting

* Designer eyewear

"

Harrisville Eye Care

Monthly Rates Classifieds:
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300 North US23 = Harrisville, Ml 48740

(989) 724-7440

*Not valid with any other offer or with insurance. Expires 12/31/13

Bring in this ad and receive $20° ”
$20 OFF off a new patient eye exam |
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the Pearson Group

880 - 787 - 0388

Robin Cutler and Kay Pearson
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Be a Hero!

The Lost Lake Woods Club Annual Rummage Sale is NOT going to hap-
pen next year! Unless.............

Our current, hard-working Chairpersons have fulfilled their promise of
serving two years on the Rummage Sale. Crystal & Bob Ruess and Diana
& Rene Feys became our Heros in 2011, when the Rummage Sale was
threatened to be cancelled, stepped up to the task, did a wonderful job
in 2012 and 2013, and are now “retiring” from this position. We thank
them profusely for their contribution!

We are again in danger of not having a Rummage Sale next year! Think
of all the items you’ve been able to purge from your home with little

effort, without leaving the club, year after year. What if you had to driveg
to Alpena to get rid of your “stuff”?

What about the camaraderie shared by all those hours spent with other
members, sorting and pricing, and setting up and tearing down, for the
benefit of Lost Lake Woods Club?

Speaking of benefits: Do you have any idea how the funds raised from
the Rummage Sale has benefitted Lost Lake Woods, and therefore each
and every member, including YOU, year after year? The list is a long one}

Won’t you consider the ‘agony and ecstasy’ of being Chairperson of sucl
a worthy event? Please contact Jim Braden, 736-6550, or Ron Lamrock,
Manager, if you are interested in saving the Rummage Sale. Step up! Be
a Hero!




President’'s POV (Point of View)

“November 15”

There are many dates in a year that stand out for reasons both
good and bad. Independence Day, Christmas, September 11,
December 7, Easter, to name just a few. But in Michigan, No-
vember 15 is special in its own unique way.

It’s Opening Day.

Deer hunters like me will check a new calendar at the beginning
of the year to see what day it falls on and right away start think-
ing about what days are needed to be off from work. Small busi-
nesses in the state plan shutdowns, and some schools will close
for that day so that kids can be part of the hunt. In the play
“Escanaba in da Moonlight” it’s said that opening day is like
“Christmas with guns!”

Opening day at Lost Lake is special for every family involved. In
our family it starts with the chimes rung in the lodge hallways at
4:30am, the same chimes I've heard my entire life. The gentle
tones as the chimes are pushed up and down the halls of our
lodge bring a waking smile to my face despite the “Oh dark thir-
ty” wakeup call.

My Grandfather was the first to say it, and then later my dad
when waking us up, but my brother and | would hear “get up, its
daylight in the swamp!” and we would roll out of bed and
shuffle off into the shower. I've carried that saying over to to-
day, and my kids and grandkids have been awakened with a
hearty “Its daylight in the swamp!” each November 15"
(sometimes by text message).

Then there is breakfast at 5:00am with the talk around the din-
ing room being of bucks, weather, guns, and fun. | still laugh of
the time when my then young son, his first opening day to go in
the blind with me, was told that when we go into the dining
room for breakfast, he wasn’t allowed to eat until everyone had
their breakfast and all the hunters stood holding hands and we
will all sing the “Deer Hunter’s Song”. You should have seen the
horror on his face as we walked towards the dining room. All he
could say until we reached the dining room and he figured it out
was “I’'m NOT singing!” It was hilarious.

There are probably hundreds of similar stories and traditions in
each family revolving around Opening Day. A new tradition
started last year at the club is Burgers, Buck and Brats. It was a
huge success in its first year and our impressive buck pole kept
everyone talking and enjoying the evening. Make sure you bring
your buck to the event, or if he’s still roaming the woods that
night, come and see what’s there and enjoy the fun.

And let’s remember to try and be sportsmen and women while
hunting. If you see someone with a deer, offer to help drag him
in. Someone’s truck is stuck, if you can, lend a shoulder to push.
But along those same lines of being a good sport, we need to
still address the situation of phantom blinds and blind disputes.

Up until recently we’ve had a Blind Committee that was charged
with resolving blind disputes and rule infractions regarding
blinds and treestands. Recently this task has fallen on the shoul-
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ders of our Club Manager. For a couple of months leading up to
deer season he has been trying to resolve disputes between
members over blind locations. In some instances he has had to
get the Conservation Committee, myself, and other Board offic-
ers involved to help him resolve the dispute.

In my opinion, this is nuts and a total waste of time! Our Club
Manger is responsible for running a multi-million dollar business
with dozens of employees and thousands of members. It is a
waste of his time and talents and our club resources, to have
our top employee spend countless hundreds of hours walking
through swamps, fields, and forest, trying to figure out who’s
too close to who, and who was there first.

The club has always had these issues with blinds and probably
always will. But, in years past members would try to resolve the
issue by themselves, like sportsmen. But today, it seems all too
often as soon as there is a hint of a problem, we call Ron. There
should be an effort made by the members involved to try and
work it out between themselves. Years ago | was involved in
such an issue. | got the tag number, found out who it was and
their telephone number, and called my fellow member. During a
cordial conversation | learned that the dates he was hunting
were different from the dates | was hunting, except for two
days. So, | said to him to go ahead and hunt the area that year
(it was getting near the season) but to please move for the fol-
lowing year. He did and the problem was solved without
shouting, hurt feelings, and no one from club management was
involved.

Today, it’s like listening to children in the back of the car on a
long ride. “He’s over the line!”, “She’s touching me!”, “Dad,
make her stop looking at me!” Except now it’s “He’s too close!”,
“I had this spot first!”, and “someone stole my toy (I mean
tag)!” We've got members that skirt just on the inside of the
line to conform to the rule, and think nothing of the lack of

sportsmanship, or their fellow member.

1”

We didn’t hire Ron to be a babysitter or to break up playground
fights. Most of these disputes can be avoided with some thor-
ough scouting or some thoughtfulness on behalf of your fellow
member.

| like to say that just because you can, doesn’t mean you should.

So, | will be bringing it up with the Board of Directors after this
hunting season. We need to get Ron out of the blind dispute
business and come up with a plan and a committee or group
that will oversee and arbitrate these disputes. The only time
that our General Manager will be involved, is at the time the
committee is stumped, and its dueling pistols at dawn.

And the entire issue of phantom blinds has not gone away. It's
still a big problem for our club and needs to be eliminated. The
Board and Conservation Committee has been working and
thinking of ways to curb and hopefully eliminate this unsports-
manlike practice caused by a few cheaters in our midst. This will
be an issue that will not be soon forgotten and will be taken up
by the Board. (continued on page 16

Lost Lake, by Ben Weber, September 2012

Lost Lake is an awesome spot to be. There are tons of things to
do, and you never get bored!! I’'m going to tell you some of the
things we do.

One of my favorite thing to do is to go four wheeling. There are
over 10,000 acres of land to four wheel on. There are trails eve-
rywhere and it lots of fun!!! At our cottage, there is 14 people
in just our house, so we have nine four wheelers. We go on big
rides!! Usually we have up to 18 people if you include our cous-
ins. We also go for LONG rides. During the summer, when eve-
rybody is up, we go for rides up to 8 hours!!! That’s fun!! Out of
all of the trails in the woods, my absolute favorite is a trail called
B-Trail. B-Trail is so muddy that my fenders on my dirt bike are
completely out under the water!!! It’s awesome!!!!

Up north there are five different lakes. Badger, Deer, Bear, Lost
Lake, and Beaver Lake. Badger Lake is the best lake for swim-
ming. It has a full beach with a playground and chairs and a big
water slide to go down. Our family goes there very often. We
like to swim all the way out to the very middle of the big lake.
Our parents only like us to do that with an adult with us. it is
still fun though. At the beach, there is a big playground that we
like to play on. One of the games we play is called red eyed
snake. It is basically tag, but the person who is it has their eyes
closed. It is so much fun!!l That’s why we love to go to the
beach!!!

The best thing to do up north.....well at least for me is to go
hunting! Throughout all of the 10,000 aches there are hunting
blinds everywhere. There is tons of game to hunt such as deer,
squirrel, partridge, quail, coyote, pheasant, turkey, rabbits and
bear. The things that | hunt are deer, squirrel, turkey, and
starting this year, Coyote. My grandpa has hunted here for thir-
ty years. He passed away about 3 months ago. It was a very sad
thing that happened. But we have kept hunting and kept the
tradition going. Since we built the cottage, we have had some-
thing called Camp Weber every year. That is when my dad and
his brothers get a whole bunch of their friends and my grand-
pa’s friends and invite them all up to rifle hunt. | have never
gone before, but this year | am finally invited!!!! | am so excit-
ed!!l Hopefully, I will get a MONSTER deer this year!! Good
luck!!

Me and my cousin Jacqueline love to go fishing every night.
Jacqueline and | mostly fish on Badger Lake. We use nigh crawl-
ers, and baby blue gill for bait. We mostly catch pike and bass,
but every now and then, we will catch a small bull head cat fish.
Those really put up a good fight!!!! All we really do is cast off of
o big dock,,,, but as long as were catching fish, it’s always fun!!!!

We are always doing something, and at night, that something is
having bonfires. We have a big fire pit up north, and we have
had tons of fires in it!!! When we have bonfires, we invite eve-
ryone. All of our cousins, Aunts, Uncles, and close friends. We
do lots of fun things such as roast marsh mellows, shoot fire-
works, and play games like flashlight tag, it is so much fun. Our
bonfires don’t go very late. They usually end around 11:30 for
the kids, but the adults stay out really late!! Bon fires up north
fires always the best bonfire!!!
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In Lost Lake, there is a private 18 hole golf course that only the
members can use. It is always in great shape,, and it is pretty
tough. 1 usually shoot between 40 and about 47. That’s on an
ok day. Each year the golf course has something called golf
camp. That is where all the kids go for 5 days and gets taught
golf etiquette, how to swing, how to chip, and how to put. The
last two days are called tournament days. That is where you
compete with other people your age on the real golf course. It
is so much fun!!l This year | came in fourth place, but | was
playing with 16 year olds when | was 10. They were very good.
| always look forward to golf camp every year!!! It is one of my
favorite things to do!!! | love to play golf.

Now that you have learned a little bit about Lost Lake, Maybe
you should try going to lost lake come prepared to have a great

Editors Note:

—Ben was 9 years old and a 4th grader in Romeo Public Schools
when he wrote the essay.

—His grandparents, (the late) Don and Joyce Weber of Weasel Road
joined LLWC in 1975.

—He is the youngest child of David and Michelle Weber. Lauren is
now 15, twins Allison and Lindsay are 13, and Ben will be 12 in
December.

—Ben DID get his first buck last year (2012 season). It was a 5-point!



In Memoriam

President’s Point of View (POV) Continued

Manager’s Minutes

Emery Monroe

February 14, 1920-August 29,
2013

Emery M. Monroe, aged 93, of
Lost Lake Woods Club passed
away Thursday, August 29, 2013.
He was born February 14, 1920
in Detroit to Jesse and Elsie
(Carlson) Monroe. Emery served
in the Navy in WWII. He married
Marie (Susie) Donze on October
18, 1941. He was a tool maker in
Detroit for Holly Carburetor and
later at Harrisville Tool Company. He was an Alcona County
Trustee until 2007. His wife, Susie, preceded him in death in
1979. On February 13, 1982, he married Margaret (Ostrom)
Slater at St. Thomas Aquinas Catholic Church in Elmira, Ml by
Msgr. David Germund. Emery built a home at Lost Lake Woods
Club in 1976 and became a permanent resident of the Club in
1979.

He was preceded in death by his brother, Ernest, and his sister,
Virginia Peters. He is survived by his wife, Margaret, one son
Karl (Lorie) Monroe of Sault Ste. Marie, MI, two grandsons, Mi-
chael and Jesse, two nieces and one nephew. Emery was an
avid golfer and to those who knew him he was a “handy-man”
and good friend, and to those who loved him, a good husband,
father, provider and someone who will be sorely missed.

HOUSESITTER?

If you have someone watching your home

while you're away, please help us update our list.
In case there’s a problem, we’d like
to be able to contact the your
designated contact person.

Call the Front Desk so we can update our records!

Thank You!

John Culver

John Culver, aged 69 passed away sud—'
denly on October 8, 2013. John had
been visiting and golfing at Lost Lake for
the past thirty years and recently be- |
came a member and homeowner of a
home on Owl and Panther. He leaves
behind his wife Deborah, two daughters
and a son, six grandchildren and two | ’
sisters. L|nQa and Bill Gifford have bgen Bt i S bk 0
members since 1982 and were looking

forward to many happy years in shared retirement. he will be
greatly missed.

(Yvonne) Irene Green

(Yvonne) Irene Green age 75 passed away on October 4™. She
was preceded in death by her loving husband Marvin E Green of
59yrs. She is survived by her children Marjory (Walter) Sabat,
Monica (Randy) Fazio, Marvin (Marie) Green, and Marlene
(Gregory) Rogers. She is also survived by 9 grandchildren and 19
great grandchildren.

She took great pride and joy in raising her four children. Irene
was an exceptional homemaker and cook. Where she truly ex-
celled was in the landscaping of her homes. She had quite the
talent for growing flowers, trees and plants. Her yards were
impeccable!! Irene called Lost Lake her home for 40 years en-
joying all the amenities it has to offer. She passed this love on to
her children.

=
7
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ask for Anne

GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE
Ciive the gi/:t of health & refaxation!

continued from page 15

We are also addressing another unrelated blind issue that is
making it very difficult for current members to locate to new
locations, or for new or younger members, to find their first
hunting spots. It revolves around the timing of when blind tags
are issued and the dates of when blinds can be tagged. We have
a plan in mind that is being discussed, it is simple, and can be in
place for 2014.

Remember we have a limit of 100 antlerless deer to be taken
from our woods this year. Try to take one or two if you get the
chance. If you don’t need or want all of that wonderful protein
for yourself, there is the Sportsmen Against Hunger program in
our state. You can go online to find a processor that will take
your deer and process it for free and the meat will all be donat-
ed to a local soup kitchen or homeless shelter. By helping
LLWC's deer herd, you will also be helping the less fortunate
amongst us.

| hope everyone has a safe and successful hunt. I'll speak with
you next month.

Jim May
President, LLWC Board of Directors

Mijlmii@aol.com

Now Accepting
Committee
Applications

Applications may be
found on the
LLWC Website or
Request One at the
Front Desk
Due November 15, 2013

11

Hunting is in full swing here at the Club. It’s been nice to see
you up enjoying the property in the past few weeks. The early
antlerless, youth hunt, and duck seasons have all opened well.
Plans for Halloween festivities look fun and everyone is eager
for Rifle Season to get here too. The colors have been a little
muted in comparison to last year, but life up north is still beauti-
ful.

Just a reminder to wear orange in the woods this time of
year. As a courtesy to hunters, try to avoid dawn and dusk joy-
riding in the woods. If you travel at midday and stick to the
main trail, most of our hunters will appreciate your effort.

My work is primarily political and hunting/fishing in nature at
this time of year. The latest ballot will offer new board mem-
bers and potential changes in the way we do business, depend-
ing on the outcome of the bylaw change proposals. November
15 is the deadline to submit new committee applications for
2014, so if you're interesting in serving the Club, please contact
me as soon a possible.

In my random look back through old newsletters | selected
1975 to check this month. They had printed the annual reports
from that year (approximately two dozen, including the “Air
Strip Report”) and pictures showing the new golf clubhouse and
new horse barn, both the same structures that are still in service
today. | found those interesting because we made some fairly
substantial renovations at golf this year and our Stable Manager
has made some changes in the past two years and is requesting
additional changed in the immediate future. Unfortunately, we
only fly remote control aircraft on our air strip now. In casual
conversation this year | was interested to learn that what | know
as the #8 fairway was once the landing strip for airplanes visiting
Lost Lake Woods.

Of course we only had nine holes and no air strip in the
woods at the time, but | continue to be fascinated by our history
and hope you are too.

In closing, | hope to see all of you soon, whether it be at the
Woods Gate on Opening Day, the Buck Pole on Saturday night
or the following week at Thanksgiving Dinner. Don’t take this
Club for granted, it’s a very special place because members
made it that way.

Have a great November everyone!

Ron Lamrock, Manager



Board of Director Meeting Minutes August & September

Board of Director’s — Regular Meeting Minutes - APPROVED
Saturday, August 17, 2013

1. OPEN FORUM

2. CALLTO ORDER
ROLL CALL: May, Blohm, Ruess, Christopherson, Bishop, Braden,
Feys, Hurt-Mendyka and Youngblood.

3. AMENDMENTS TO THE AGENDA

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES - Regular Meeting — July 20, 2013
Tammy Hurt-Mendyka amended the minutes of July 20, 2013
to read as follows, under 8. Discussion B. “...Golf carts are
driven by youths up and down the roads unsafely with more
passengers than what the carts are meant to accommo-
date.”

Joel Blohm moved to accept the minutes as amended, John
Bishop supported, all approved.

5. OLD BUSINESS *

6. NEW BUSINESS
a. New Applicant Readings — All approved.
i. Leanne Springer — Jim Braden
b. Communications
i. Correspondence
1. Doug & Linda Wing - Class Reunion — Letter read, positive
letter thanking Club for wonderful experience.
2. Rick Minton - Variance Request — Objection received in regard
to Variance Request so request was denied.

ii. Committee Minutes/Reports
1. Conservation - 08/03/2013
2. Finance & Audit Committee - 07/27/2013
3. Future Planning - 07/18/2013
4. House & Beach - 06/10/2013
5. Promotions - 07/12/2013 & 08/02/2013

c. BARS
i. Conservation - Setting Antlerless Quota: Joel Blohm made the
motion to set a limit of 100 antlerless deer to be harvested
during the 2013 hunting season; Jim May supported, all ap-
proved.

ii. Staff - Ballot Approval — Jim May made the motion to approve
the ballot as presented to be presented to the membership for
vote in October 2013. Joel Blohm supported, all approved.

iii. Finance & Audit - Budget Amendments — Norma Christopherson
made the motion that the 2013 Budget be amended as
presented to reflect the additional income from the dues
increase and the extra expenditures authorized by the Board in
light of the dues increase; Joel Blohm supported, all approved.

iv. Cabin Owners - Insert in Billing — Rene Feys made the motion to
authorize the inclusion of the “Cabin Owners Membership
Form” with the January billing statements mailed to the Mem-
bership. If there are already additional correspondences in the
January mailing, the Cabin Owners would be allowed to select
another month to achieve their goal, thus avoiding added costs.
Tammy Hurt-Mendyka supported, all approved.

d. Forest Management-Qualified Forest Plan — Joel Blohm made the
motion to authorize the enrollment of the Club in the State of

Michigan’s Qualified Forest Plan, Jim May supported, all approved.

7. REPORTS
a. Treasurer’s Report - Norma Christopherson reported on the finan-
ces of the Club and reminded the Committee Liaisons to get
the Budget Requests to Linda McMillan by August 30™.

b. Manager’s Report - Ron Lamrock reported on the following:

. the purchase of tax sale lots by the Club

° upcoming fascia board replacement on Pavilion, deck railing
and step replacement
completion of the Maintenance Garage

e  LLWC 5k Run/3k Walk went well

e  Employee/Member Golf Tournament went well

e Member/Member Golf Tournament went well

e  Garden Walk at the Club went extremely well and may be some of
the best advertising of the Club recently

®  Club has had some family reunions, weddings and outings lately

e  Employee Day is upcoming

e  Labor Day activities coming up

e Alcona Arts Retreat during first of September

®  Swim Raft recently flipped over and has been removed from the
water

e  Application in the works for 50/50 raffle permit for the Hunter’s
Round Up Raffle

e  Youth Waterfowl Weekend is 9/14-15/13

e  Youth Hunt “Liberty Hunt” is 9/22-23/13

e Disabled Hunt “Independence Hunt,” by lottery is 10/17-20/13

c. President’s Report - Jim May reported that we are in desperate
need of Shooting Sports Committee members as well as Shotgun
Committee and Campground. He also reported that we are now
members of the NRA. Membership in the NRA was approved in
May 2012, but application had not been followed up until recently.

8. DISCUSSION*

9. ANNOUNCEMENT OF EXECUTIVE SESSION
10. ADJOURN 9:40 am

*- Nothing New to Report

LOST LAKE WOODS ASSOCIATION
Board of Director’s — Regular Meeting Minutes - APPROVED
Saturday, September 21, 2013

1.0PEN FORUM
Lori Grush requested area near maintenance building and storage
area for a community garden, in notes for Promotions Committee will
be brought up as a BAR for the Board to approve.

Joe Boelter inquired to the White Pine die off noticed in the Club and
had asked if forestry service had reviewed, and they were unable to
identify a problem.

Ann Hogan asked membership to keep Doug Wilson in mind and to
remember him.

2. CALL TO ORDER 8:40 a.m.
ROLL CALL: Jim May, Joel Blohm, Bob Ruess, Norma Christopherson,
John Bishop, Jim Braden, Rene Feys, and Jim Youngblood. Tammy
Hurt-Mendyka (Absent Excused).

3. AMENDMENTS TO THE AGENDA
7d Rummage Sale Report — Bob Ruess made an amendment to the
Agenda to include the Rummage Sale Report.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES - Regular Meeting — August 17, 2013
Joel Blohm moved to accept the minutes as present for the August

continued on page 17
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(weather permitting). Hope to see you then.

This year’s Gotta Regatta was not well attended but we were able to
have a winner: Keith Toro and daughter, Katie! Next year’s Regatta will
have no theme so members can decorate however they want. We will
try a new event with it. Keep watching for details.

A new fishing derby was held on Labor Day. Very well attended and fun
was had by all.

The Guest Membership we put into place has worked; we gained a few
members, and still counting. The Family Extension Program and the
Legacy Membership will be voted on. If these pass we should end up
with more new members.

Burgers Bucks and Brats was a great time. The buck pole was filled to
the capacity. We are adding room for five more deer to hang on display
for all to see. Can’t wait to see you all again this year. Be safe, And
good hunting.

We have asked for a budget this year to continue to add amenities for
the family to enjoy, and to increase membership here at Lost Lake
Woods. Our club relies on members new and those that have been
here all these years. Thank you for your years of loyalty, and remember
say hello to some of the new members.

Respectfully submitted
Robert A. Janes, Promotions Committee Chairman

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 15 BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

17, 2013 Board of Director’s Meeting. John Bishop supported, eight
approved, one absent/excused.

5. OLD BUSINESS — None presented.

6.NEW BUSINESS
a. New Applicant Readings — Eight approved, one absent/excused.
i. Scott Dibert - Hurt-Mendyka
ii. Scott Schwab - Hurt-Mendyka
iii. Timothy & Susan Moffit - Hurt-Mendyka
iv. Ann Cunningham - Jim Youngblood
v. Donald Cochrane, Jr. — Jim Braden
b. Communications
i. Correspondence — Bacci — letter presented to be responded to
by Ron Lamrock and Jim May
ii. Committee Minutes/Reports

1. Cabin Owners - 8/10/2013 — Jim Youngblood reported on the
Cabin Owners’ activities.

2. Conservation —09/07/2013 —Ron Lamrock reported that the
Conservation Committee discussed Rules Violations, the up-
coming Hunters Roundup in November and Raffle Tickets that
are available for purchase.

3. Future Planning - 08/15/2013 — Jim Youngblood reported that
the committee has received the 5 year Committee Reports
and are reviewing them. The front gate system proposal will
be presented to the Finance Committee. Jim Braden made a
request that a drawing of the proposed gate be posted for the
members to view.

4. Golf - 08/09/2013 — John Bishop reported that the course is in
great shape. The Golf Committee is working on a BAR to
change the golf coupon book process.

5. House & Beach - 08/12/2013 — Rene Feys reported that the
Lost Lure door kick plates have been installed. They are work-
ing on cement pads installation for various items for Club use.
The House & Beach Committee is still exploring bike rentals
for the Club. The Committee is considering new valances and
carpet for the Dining Room.

iii. Grossman Forestry — Recommendation to Close 2012-2013 Sale.

Ron Lamrock had extended the sale of the lumber through Sep-
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tember 2013 and all logs are off property. Jim May made the
motion to close the lumber sale for 2012-2013. Joel Blohm
supported, eight approved, one absent/excused.

c. BARS - None

7. REPORTS
a. Treasurer’s Report - Norma Christopherson reported on the fi-
nances.
b. Manager’s Report - Ron Lamrock reported the following for Lost
Lake Woods Club:
e  Ballots have been mailed out, Members to return them by 8am on
October 19, 2013
Southline Road easement has been recorded
Committee Applications are due by November 15, 2013
Annual CommitteeReports are due in October 2013

Deck railing project is half way completed. The remainder should
be completed soon.

Maintenance Building addition has been completed.

o  New back steps at the beach and cement pad by the House &
Beach Committee should be done soon.

e  Campground power panel now has a roof over it.
®  Rob West won the Championship and Super 16.

A big “thank you” extended to those member volunteers who
made this year’s Employee Day possible.

Woofminster Dog Show was a big hit over Labor Day this year.
Alcona Arts Retreat went well.

Woodside Ladies Retreat went well.

Youth Hunt/Early Antlerless, Disabled Hunt coming up.

Libby Group at the Golf Course today.

Bow Season begins October 1%,

Cabin Owners will be sponsoring Octoberfest.

Halloween Celebrations to include a Haunted Hayride and a Mur-

der Mystery.

e  Rifle Season begins November 15" and will include the Hunters

Round up and Bucks, Burgers and Brats.

e  Will be offering Bird Shoots this year.

e Blind Tag cut offs will be October 15™.

Property Maintenance Guidelines are being reviewed—Jim Braden
to present project guidelines shortly.

c. President’s Report - Jim May reported that Hunting Season is upon
us. Blind Disputes should be handled between members before in-
volving the Manager. Please vote in the upcoming Ballot. This win-
ter, please do not drive snow machines on Skeet and Trap grounds as
doing so degrades it.

d. Rummage Sale Report — Bob Ruess began with a general Call for
Volunteers for the Rummage Sale Committee for the upcoming year
to ensure the existence of a Rummage Sale. Current Year Sales Reve-
nue (July 11, 12 and 13, 2013) was $11,651.25—a decrease of almost
17% from 2012 Sales Revenue. Approval of requests was read. All
money requests needed to be made, in writing, by a specified date.
Items requested went unchallenged with the exception of $4,000 for
a slip and slide project to replace the water slide currently in use due
to liability questions (to be explored and reported on at the future
date).

8. DISCUSSION

a. Property Maintenance Guidelines —Jim Braden reviewed a power
point presentation of proposed Property Maintenance Guidelines
that may be considered for implementation.

9. ANNOUNCEMENT OF EXECUTIVE SESSION
10.ADJOURN - Jim May made the motion to adjourn, Joel Blohm sup-
ported, eight approved, one absent/excused.
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range relocation.

We tried but to no avail of getting involved in the USGA Drive, Putt &
Chip Competition for our youth. Both Jim Dennis and Greg Rogers had
no success contacting the USGA. We feel this is still a worthwhile task
and will try and reattempt next year.

Next year's goals are to enlarge driving range practice tee and to put a
berm behind the driving range. This will help keep our range balls from
getting lost in the woods. Expand our putting green (in front of the club
house), and add a chipping area. This will enhance our practice facility,
as well as help in our Jr. Golf program. Complete the bunker project
with new sand on the front nine. Drainage tile added to combat excess
water on #10 tee.

We are exploring the opportunity in starting a weekly nine hole after
work golf league, and currently seeking a secretary to run and organize
this. Maintenance is in need of a fairway mower, as our current one is
in old and in need of constant repair. We would like to see a 2yr expira-
tion date of the 9 & 18 hole coupons sold through the golf shop. The
course is in dire need of trees to be planted, and we need to find fund-
ing for this. We will also be helping the Promotions Committee in work-
ing the Michigan Golf Show in March. This is just another avenue of
promoting our club through the golf course. We understand the im-
portance of gaining new members and golf members.

It needs to be noted that we have one of the TOP golf courses in North-
ern Michigan! This | know from the numerous golfers (both members
and guest) | have talked with during the season. From tees through
greens our course is in excellent shape. The outstanding effort and
energy by our entire golf staff and volunteers have made this possible.
By promoting the quality of our course we are promoting LLWC. With
the strong backing from our Board of Directors Lost Lake Woods Club
can continue to move its golf course to higher standards!

Respectfully Submitted,
Greg Rogers, 2013 Golf Committee Chairperson

HOUSE AND BEACH COMMITTEE REPORT

1. Abeautiful new bar was added to the dining room. The lacquered
black walnut bar top was beautifully done by Brian Holmes &
crew. Four bar stools and lectern were purchased, as well as a
twiggy hat rack for the convenience of our hat wearing patrons
(No hats allowed in dining room!).

2. New clear plastic storage bins with lids were purchased for stor-
age of our Christmas décor to replace the old cardboard boxes.

3.  New kick plates were added to the doors of the Lost Lure Lounge
that swing both ways from the Auditorium and get kicked open a
lot by wait staff with their hands full.

4. New ceiling tiles in the lobby, vestibule and exterior ceiling. It all
looks so0-0-0-0 much better!

5. Regretfully, the raft had to be removed from Badger Lake for safe-
ty purposes. Management is looking into a style of raft that is
stationary and cannot be tipped over.

6. Arequest was made to DNR for permission to add sand and gravel
into the shallow area of Badger Lake in the beach area. This will
probably not happen until next spring.

7. Anew cement pad replaces the cracked and uneven cement pad
in front of the barn at the beach, making it much safer.

8. A new cement pad was added to the lake side of the Lost Lure
Lounge exit, connecting two existing cement pads, making a nice
place to catch some fresh air (or a smoke).

9. After many disappointing delays, work has finally commenced on

the deck raiIinﬁoﬂ%%&?&?ﬂo‘%ﬂiﬂ%ig&fld that they were
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going to be done before last years’ end, but it didn’t happen. The
old, wooden & rotten stairs were replaced with Aztec material
that won’t rot or fade. The deck is now enclosed in tinted glass for
safe use of the deck without impeding the view of the lake one bit.

10. Two chairs in the teen game room were reupholstered by our own
Anne Milewski with fabric bought on sale at 50% off!

11. The Rummage Sale Committee responded to our request for funds
for exterior Christmas decorating by giving us $2,000! Look for
more exterior lights and other décor this holiday season.

12. We completed a new Five Year Plan for the Future Planning Com-
mittee; including renovation of the 4th floor apartment, replacing
carpeting in the dining room, and furniture for the lobby. We are
waiting for results of the Lodge Renewal Committee before plan-
ning anything more.

13. We regretfully accepted the resignation of Joette Baxter and wel-
come her replacement, Merle Potts.

Our dedicated committee members: Cheryl Bartholomew, Bonnie
Braden, Judy Deutschel, Susan Worthley, and Crystal Ruess—are cur-
rently busy working on our proposals for next year’s projects; which
include new carpeting in the dining room and cleaner, bug and cobweb
free exteriors at all the entrances to the lodge. We are listening to
your comments!

We also extend a sincere “Thank You” to our Board Liaison, Rene Feys,
and our Manager, Ron Lamrock for their advice and counsel.

The House and Beach Committee would like to express their sincere
appreciation to the staff members who maintain our interior, exterior
and beach facilities; our housekeeping, kitchen, and wait staff and all
those who staff the front desk. Without their dedication to performing
their daily tasks, our facilities would not be as inviting as they are. And
we cannot forget to thank the Garden Gals, who are not a part of our
committee, for the absolutely gorgeous landscaping we have in front of
the lodge. Itis positively incredible what they have accomplished!

Respectfully submitted,
Bonnie Braden, House and Beach Chairperson

PROMOTIONS COMMITTEE REPORT

The Promotions Committee is an advisory committee to the Board of
Directors, in regard to promoting Lost Lake Woods Club. This com-
mittee is comprised of six LLWC members and a Board of Directors
Liaison: Jim Youngblood, Board Liaison, Robert A. Janes, Committee
Chairman, Earl Potts, Jim Wander, Gordon Brinker, Teresa Oke, and
new to the committee is Lori Grush. We meet the first Friday of each
month, and meetings are open to the membership—there they can
voice opinions and ideas in matters of promoting LLWC. You opinions
are valuable.

We attended the Outdoorama/Cottage and Lakefront Living Show in
Novi, Ml last February. Over ninety thousand people attended the
show that weekend. Our volunteers spoke with and met a few thou-
sand people. We obtained over three hundred contacts, and subse-
quently have invited them to come and see LLWC in person. We are
still working with these potential new members . LLWC will attend the
same show again in 2014 as well as the Golf Expo the following week-
end in the same building, same booth.

Trout Derby/ Winter Fest was a big success in 2013. No one caught the
five tagged trout this year so we will be adding five more tagged fish to
the lake for 2014’s Trout Derby/Winterfest—ten tagged fish—the odds
keep going. A few new contests for all to enjoy in 2014: ice drilling,
human powered and unlimited gas powered. Tricked out ice shanty,
flat screen, recliner and all the fixings. Winter golf on Badger Lake.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Lost Lake Woods Club could not function without it's many dedicated
volunteers. For that reason | want to thank each and every one of you
for your time and talents you have freely given to make our club what
it is today.

And to our dedicated employees, thank you for your service that is
always given with a smile. You are the backbone of this organization
and each of you work very hard to make Lost Lake our place of fun and
relaxation.

This past year we were able to pass an operation al dues increase, the
first in many years. This increase is bringing in the needed revenue to
restore the lost services and manpower. Because the increase is
spread out over three years, the restoration and improvements will
come back gradually, but for this year we were able to improve club
security and to address the dust control problems, to name a few.

We were also able to fix the problem with the multiple memberships
and bring some needed relief to some members that were unfairly
burdened.

The club may receive some tax savings through the Qualified Forest
Property Tax Savings program. While the details for this program are
lengthy, in short, it means we will be able to realize some substantial
tax savings by managing our forest in exactly the way we do today. The
Conservation Committee is still completing the details, but his program
should be in place soon.

We had a report in April of this year from Steve Kohler, our Engineering
Consultant hired to review our gas wells. We learned in the report that
the wells continue to produce but are on the decline. Though no one
can predict the future price of natural gas, the educated projection Is
that we may stop receiving income from the wells, in about 18 years.
Of course this does not mean the wells are dry, just the economic feasi-
bility of the extraction will not make sense.

We also received the State of the Forest report in January. The wild
lands habitat management program continues to work well to benefit
our wildlife and future woodcuts will continue.

Earlier this year we were able to fill the Executive Chef position by hir-
ing Laura Claire. Laura brings with her years of restaurant and hospital-
ity experience and she has survived her first summer season at Lost
Lake. And now that she has gotten her feet wet with these first months
of service to the club, we are looking forward to more improvements
and many new and exciting ideas to enhance our dining experience.

This past spring of 2013 we exhibited for the first time at the Out-
doorama trade show in Novi. This first adventure into marketing our
club drew interest from over 350 families. While we were unable to
generate any new members from this first endeavor, the buzz generat-
ed from this event was outstanding, and we are planning to exhibit
again in 2014.

| am the chair of the ad hoc Lodge Renewal Committee that has been
made up of members with professional skills, each with their own ex-
pertise that has a direct relationship needed for the committee’s pur-
pose. This is a large and important undertaking and therefore, it mis-
sion will continue at a slow measured pace. But, progress is being
made with the selection of an architect firm, and initial discussions
have begun. Funds to hire this firm for the next step have been pro-
posed to the Finance Committee and are awaiting Board approval.
There is much yet to be done. Now work will be done to the lodge
without membership approval.
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Even though our nation’s economy has suffered greatly over the past
five years, it appears we have weathered the storm. Our membership
numbers have declined, but in comparison to other clubs in the state
and nation, we are well ahead of the curve. In my opinion, | believe we
have stemmed the tide of decline and will be looking to reverse the
trend. The Board and various committees will continue to work to
promote and market the club to increase membership.

Many of the new events that were introduced in the past year were
well attended and received. Look for many of these events, and new
events, to be held in 2014 and | encourage everyone to participate in as
many as you can. One hunt event that will need reworking for the next
year will be the pheasant hunts as participation has declined. Ideas for
increased usage are being discussed and we should see increased us-
age of this event.

In conclusion, | strongly believe the club is doing well financially, mana-
gerially, and the membership is enjoying our gift. With continued sup-
port of the membership’s time, talents, and treasure, Lost Lake will
continue to prosper and grown. This does not mean that we do not
have issues and concerns, as we do, but as a team between members,
Board of Directors, management, and employees, we continue to find
solutions and ways forward.

Respectfully submitted,
Jim May
President, LLWC Board of Directors

VICE PRESIDENT REPORT

| would like to thank the membership and my fellow board members
for the honor of serving as your board vice-president. | also want to
thank Jim May for attending every board meeting this year, which
made the job that much easier.

| also want to thank our Manager, the Club staff and my fellow member
volunteers for keeping Lost Lake Woods the truly great place it is!
Working with the Lodge Renewal Committee on the future of the Club
has been exciting as well. | am hopeful that the membership will pro-
tect and grow this Club for others to enjoy for many years to come.

In closing, | want to thank candidates for the Board and Committee
Volunteers specifically. Service to the Club in this capacity is always a
challenge and | hope everyone appreciates the time and effort that
these people commit so that the rest of us can enjoy the Club.

Respectfully,
Joel Blohm, Vice-President
Lost Lake Woods Club Board of Directors

SECRETARY’S REPORT
The following is my report for the BOD Annual Meeting October 19,
2013.

Once more in spite of the efforts made by committees and members of
Lost Lake Woods Club, the membership has fallen and as of September
30th of this year it stands at 1,052 members.

This compares with the membership numbers being 1,069 in 2012,
1,085in 2011, 1106 in 2010 and 1,163 in 2009.

The Accounts Receivable Group consisting of Manager Ron Lamrock,
Board of Director’s Secretary Bob Ruess, and Board of Director’s mem-
ber Jim Braden has continued to put forth many hours to resolve delin-
quent accounts, provide options to members and attempt to offer
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plans for maintaining or reestablishing accounts thus offering them a
chance to remain as a member.

Although this is my last year as Director, | feel that the Accounts Re-
ceivable Program is productive and should remain in existence in the
future.

Respectfully yours,
Bob Ruess, Secretary

TREASURER’S REPORT

First, thanks to the members for approving the dues increase
effective April 1, 2013. As of September 30, 2013, our Oper-
ating Budget shows a Net Loss of $31,600. This Net Loss is be-
cause of a decrease in revenue due to several factors: loss of
regular memberships, loss of season golf memberships, vacant
sites in the campground, lodge rentals and a general decrease in
usage in all Club activities and facilities. One of the biggest im-
pacts on our Operating Budget over the last several years has
been the tremendous loss of memberships. We approve new
members at every Board of Directors meeting; however, they
are just replacing current members and we are not adding new
members. In the last two years we have lost 35 members and
the last 10 years we have lost 175 members. We have gone
from a high of 1400 members approximately 15 years ago to
1052 as of September 30, 2013. Hopefully the members will
approve the two new types of memberships being voted on
today in an attempt to increase our membership and to allow
younger members to belong to our Club. It is extremely difficult
to project what our Operating Budget will be at Year End. We
can control our expenses in certain areas but do not have any
control over revenue when so much of it is dependent on usage.
If usage meets budgeted projections, we expect to be $30,000
behind budget at Year End.

Norma Christopherson, Treasurer

CONSERVATION COMMITTEE REPORT

2013 has been another busy year full of activity for your Conservation
Committee. The committee has bee privileged to work with the sup-
port of a tremendous Manager, an understanding Board of Directors,
and a supportive and engaged membership as we planned and execut-
ed these activities. Lost Lake Woods Club continues to contract and
utilize the services of LeMarbe and Associates and Grossman Forestry,
the expertise, guidance and continuity they provide is extremely valua-
ble to our committee and our club. It is truly a privilege to work with
such a great group of enthusiastic people.

Forest Habitat Management is our primary focus and includes the
preservation and improvement of all our natural resources which in-
clude the waters, woods, wildlife, and forest management. We will
continue the planned harvest of our over-mature aspen, establishment
of new forest clearings, existing field planting and fertilization to pro-
vide winter forage for our wildlife. We also started an aggressive pro-
gram to eradicate some of the invasive species on our club starting
with the phragmites around the duck pond (dam between Lost Lake
and Beaver Lake on B-Trail) with oversight and DNR permits being
pulled from our biologist Megan LeMarbe. This will continue for the
next couple of years until the invader is under control.
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The 2012 deer hunting season resulted in the harvest of 146 deer (87
antlerless and 59 bucks), all disease free. This was an increase of 27
deer over the total from the 2011 season. The weights of the deer
continue to increase and so have the size of the bucks being taken from
the club. The Conservation Committee continued the sponsorship of
the Hunter’s Roundup meal and meeting which was sold out on the
evening of November 15,. We also were lucky enough to see some of
these deer and camaraderie on display at the inaugural Bucks, Burgers
and Brats Buck Pole sponsored by the Promotions Committee on No-
vember 175h. We look forward to another Hunter’s Round up and a
better Buck Pole this season.

We will continue to expand our turkey feeding program by feeding our
turkeys and not the deer herd. With the success of our trail “Cattle
Guard” style feeders keeping deer out last year, we added a few more
of these style feeders in the woods. These will be closely monitored
with trail cameras to ensure that we are not feeding deer. Our com-
mittee continues to work with our local Michigan Conservation Officer
in order to keep this option for feeding turkeys viable.

These are the highlights of our year’s activities, and efforts in each (as
well as others) will continue into next year. None of this would be pos-
sible without the help and support of the Board of Directors and the
membership. The Conservation Committee would like to thank all of
you for your continuing support and we hope to see you at one of our
meetings or around the Buck Pole.

Ed Thompson, Chairman

FINANCE AND AUDIT COMMITTEE REPORT

In addition to the general oversight, monitoring and budget function of
the Finance and Audit Committee, we worked on three main projects in
2013.

They were:
1) Continue to monitor club investments, including quarterly
meetings with our investment advisor and administrator.

2) Changing the Accounting Policy Manual section on disposition of
assets to improve efficiency and increase the yield to the club
from such disposals.

3) Developing a standard form for the submission of budget re-
quests. This greatly improved the efficiency of the Budget Work-
shop process.

Respectfully submitted,
Jim Wander

FUTURE PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT

Members of the Future Planning Committee this year are Joe Boelter,
Robert Schemanske, Bonnie Braden, Jim Wander, Robert Janes, Dwight
Gay, Laura Claire, John Broman and Tammy Hurt-Mendyka (BOD liai-
son). Our committee had meetings in March, April, May, June, July,
August and. September. We have two more meetings scheduled for
October and November. The Future Planning Committee is made up of
3 Members-at-Large, a Board of Director Liaison and a Representative
from each of the Standing Committees. We have also asked for Repre-
sentatives from other Committees to join us and provide their input as
well (Cabin Owners and Lodge Renewal).

We concentrated on three items again this year. The first was new
electronics security equipment for the front gate entrance. Our new
design along with the costs were forwarded to the Finance Committee
and then on to the Board of Directors in June. The BOD asked us to go

back through the budgeting process to get the Gate and Security Pro-
ject included in the 2014 budget. The revised quote for this project
came in significantly over the previously approved amount by the BOD.
The 2014 budget presentation was done in September. The Finance
Committee and BOD will review the additional funds needed for inclu-
sion in the 2014 budget.

The second item we continued to review was Technology for the Club.
We had a live presentation from Tim Maylone who is the General Man-
ager and Partner in Cherry Capital Connections to discuss what would
be needed at LLWC to help develop an IT Plan. There was discussion on
the Club becoming its own “utility” where we would provide phone,
internet and media by using the existing fiber optics that is currently in
place from Charter and supplementing it with electronics to reliably
deliver these services to residents and visitors to LLWC at significantly
reduced costs. We presented a proposal to the Finance Committee for
Cherry Capital Connection to survey the property to determine feasibil-
ity of location and placement of the electronics that could accomplish
the objective of better, cheaper and reliable service. After the Finance
Committee approval, the proposal was taken to the BOD, rejected and
requested that it be reviewed for other possible vendors and it be put
through the LLWC budgeting process for 2014. That was done and the
budget presentation made in September for inclusion in the 2014
budget.

We are also in the process of updating our Master Plan and Capital
Improvement Program for the Future Plan. It should be updated every
5 years. It is supposed to be our duty to gather any Capital Improve-
ment requests from the Committees and prioritize them before send-
ing them on to the Finance Committee. This process takes place at the
annual budget review and the Future Planning Committee is now inte-
grating their Plans into the budget process. This was our recommenda-
tion in 2013 and is now in place.

We had the help of all the Committees to update their mission state-
ments and goals for the next five years. All the Committees except
Campgrounds (not active in 2013) and Shooting Sports did accomplish
this. These Five Year Plans were presented to the BOD in July to give
them an overview of what would be coming during the budgeting pro-
cess.

Subsequently, the Five Year Plans were used as supporting documenta-
tion for 2014 budgeting and inclusion in the twenty year Capital Plan.
Over the winter months, the Future Planning Committee and the con-
stituent Committees will be reviewing their current Plans, adjusting
them as necessary based on the budgeting process done in September
and October, prioritizing them and the setting strategic goals for 2014
and the next five years. The Future Planning Committee will bring the
inputs together to formulate the Plan again in the Spring of 2014 for
presentation to the BOD and membership. We expect to institutional-
ize this process and refine it further in 2014 with coordination with the
Finance Committee and BOD.

Joe Boelter, Chairman

GOLF COMMITTEE REPORT

This year’s golf committee members were Judy Delgado-Secretary, Bill
Waldeck, lona Miles, Bob Thomas, Jim Irwin, Dwight Gay, Michael
Pacheco, John Studt, and Greg Rogers. Other monthly attendees to the
meetings were, John Bishop-Board Liaison, Jim Dennis-Club Pro, and
Brian Holmes-Superintendent. Their work and commitment to the

Golf Committee deserves a round of applause.

When you drove up to the golf shop this spring the first thing you no-
tice are the renovations to the golf shop. We added windows, remod-
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eled bathrooms, put in additional closet space, and remodeled the golf
desk. This job was completed by staff along with the volunteer wood-
working skills of Jim Irwin. It adds a nice touch of class to our club-
house.

April 1st the golf course opened to a loud “swoosh”. Unfortunately it
was that of a snowball not a golf ball, 22 more days passed before our
first round of golf was to be played. With this in mind it is no wonder
our total rounds of golf through September is down 5%% over last year,
good news is guest play is up 4%%. National average is down 15% from
last year so we are bucking that trend. We have room for improvement
yet the news is far from dismal.

Due to the late snow of spring we had some stress of greens with ice
damage. Main focus early was to repair this and the greens that were
enlarged. Again, due to late freeze we had an ongoing problem with
irrigation. The freezing cycles caused numerous irrigation failures.
Mother Nature played havoc most of the year in dealing with our turf
conditions. The new chemical sprayer that the golf course received has
been a tremendous help in keeping our course in the great shape it is
now. The difference between our old model and this new one was like
night and day.

Drain tile has been installed between the 1st tee and the cart barn and
on both sides of #15 fairway. The drainage ditch was re-done along the
right side of #18. The tee box on #7 was enlarged to one tee area
combing both blue and red/white tees. Cart paths were graded but
only received one pass of dust control treatment. The back nine was
given new sand in all the bunkers. Two new poles were installed to
hold up the invitational signs above the driveway to the golf shop. All
tee signs were repaired and installed on their proper holes. Numerous
dead trees were cut and removed from the course, most of these were
Ash.

All of these projects were completed by our golf maintenance staff as
well as working on the numerous daily jobs needed to maintain a golf
course of our quality. Yet, most of these projects were done with the
help of our work bee volunteers. Lead by Jim Mead, 8-10 gentlemen
showed up every Tuesday to dig, cut, haul, throw sand, or jump in and
help on the work that needed to be done. Our gratitude goes out to
this group! It is another reason why we have one of the premier golf
courses in Northern Michigan.

As one drives up to and around the course you cannot help but notice
our beautiful flower gardens and beds. This was completed by yet an-
other group of volunteers that donate their time and energy to our golf
course. Lead by lona Miles, these women have upgraded our course
and made it pleasant to the eye. We thank this group for their

efforts!

All our numerous golf events and tournaments were held per sched-
uled. The Men's Invitational Committee was re-established and lead by
Bob Thomas. This year teams had the choice of playing either white or
blue tees. This was received with positive results. Other events that
need to be mentioned were Moonlight Golf which had a waiting list, Jr.
Golf which has been recognized as one of the top Jr. Golf programs in
the state! The Kameron Sherwood Memorial Scholarship Golf Outing,
and Rally for a Cure, Lost Lakers are continually giving back to the com-
munity. Woman'’s casual golf was again a weekly spot at the course.
Lead by Judy Delgado this nine hole gathering was enjoyed by many
women golfers.

We are participating in the GAM Exclusive Tee Time program. Where
GAM members can call our Pro and be introduced to LLWC via the golf
course. This online promotional program has seen some success.

After further investigation the committee decided not to pursue driving
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